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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Due to health guidelines and COVID-19, all classes will be done online, virtually via ZOOM, until it is safe to attend in-person classes. Ideally, classes should be done in-person for the best spiritual experience. However, we are doing the best we can and what is best for the health and safety of your teen and families.

ZOOM Log-in & Password:
ZOOM log-in & password information will be e-mailed in early October. Please be sure to fill out the ZOOM Permission Form with your e-mail address and cell phone # (to receive text message updates).

Textbooks:
When textbooks and or materials are available, we will e-mail parents to come to the Youth Office to pick up their teen’s textbook and/or other materials.

Retreats:
Retreats are important for the Formation experience. For the best spiritual experience, retreats should be done in-person. We will continue to monitor health guidelines and notify parents if it is safe to attend in-person retreats and gatherings later in the year. Please follow our updates!

In-Person Classes:
As soon as it is safe to attend in-person classes during the regular class scheduled time parents will be notified.

Parent Communication:
The best way to communicate with parents will be via phone call, e-mail (office@stmarthayam.com), text and thru our website. Our website is updated every week to give you our latest information. Please visit our website at www.stmarthayam.com.

Questions/Concerns:
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Ed Macalalad, Youth Minister or Olga Echiribel, Office Assistant at (626) 964-1903.


Sincerely,
Youth & Young Adult Ministry Team
